14 June 2004

PRESS RELEASE

Local farmer and Director of J Rayner & Sons Ltd, Colin Rayner, noticed local people walking on the road instead of the pathways from Colnbrook to Horton and could not understand why the locals were not using the public footpath.  He discovered that the reason for this was that the paths had become overgrown with grass, weeds and nettles, which made it impossible for people to walk along the footpaths safely.  Colin Rayner said that the local council used to cut the grass every year but now only cut one metre off the kerb. 

The Director of J Rayner & Sons Ltd decided, as a gesture of goodwill to the local residents, to get the pathways cleared and his staff cleared the pathways with strimmers and hedgecutters.  The whole job took three days.  The footpath is not on land owned or rented by the Rayner family.

Mr Colin Rayner reported ‘It was our civic duty to put something back into the village and make it safe for people to use the footpaths again’.

